
     

   

 

 

 

Progress to Date  

The demolition works are well underway with the main structure of the old school now demolished. We thank the 

neighbouring public for your patience with the inevitable ongoing noise levels occurring from the demolishing 

works. The noise levels should reduce coming into the new year as the demolition comes to an end and the Sports 

pitch construction commences. We have also been clearing out the woodland area to the south of the site in 

preparation for the new woodland footpath and seating areas. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Looking ahead  

The demolishing works will come to an end after the Christmas break and we will commence the sports construction 

in the new year. The woodland footpath and seating areas will commence in the coming weeks creating an enjoyable 

environment that allows the pupils proper access to the area for recreational use. There will be a slight increase in 

traffic in the weeks leading up to Christmas due to earth materials having to be removed off site to prepare the site 

for oncoming works. Morrison will make sure the adjacent roads will be regularly cleaned during this process.  
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Safe Environment for all 

We have been using the school’s old entrance for access to the site on Ashburnham road for the last few months and 

will continue using this throughout the contract until we remove this entrance for the final landscaping in the spring 

time. Ongoing we will be regularly cleaning vehicles wheels, the site entrance, and adjacent roads to keep the spread 

of muck down. Our traffic management plan is in place with restricted access times for vehicles entering and leaving 

site. The site traffic will increase over the next few weeks due to earth removal works which will be monitored 

closely to ensure the safety of the public, pedestrians and school children. 

 

Work in the Community  

The Covid-19 pandemic does prevent us from fully integrating with the community, but we will continue to work with 

the community and the school where possible. We are committed to engage and will be liaising with the school to 

look at what opportunities we can assist with relating to the school’s curriculum.  

 

 

School Feedback 
The new school has been up and running now for 3 months and the feedback from the school has been very positive. 

The current pandemic has obviously brought additional challenges that come with settling into a new environment 

for the pupils and staff, but they are coping well and look forward to getting back to, new normality soon. 

 

 

During the lockdown period a member of the Morrison Construction team Managed to build a LEGO version of the 

new school. We thought we would share a quick snap of how it turned out. Unlike the real build this version only 

took 3 months rather than 2 years to construct, but is a pretty good replica we think. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More Information  
Site office contact 07712674337 

For further information on the project or work on site, please contact:  07712 674337  
For Community Benefits information please contact our Project Skills Coordinator – Caitlin Quinn on 07484543890  

Caitlin.Quinn@MorrisonConstruction.co.uk 
#morrisonconstruction #loveconstruction 

 


